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Davistown and Empire Bay 
Floodplain Risk Management 
Study and Plan
Engagement summary
Between 10 October and 13 December 2019 
Central Coast Council looked to the community 
for feedback to help develop the draft Davistown 
and Empire Bay Floodplain Risk Management 
Study and Plan. 

A community questionnaire (prepared by the 
flood consultant) and information sheet was 
posted out to residents in Davistown and Empire 
Bay. A link to this questionnaire was also available 
on Council’s online engagement hub, Your Voice 
Our Coast, and anyone who lives, works or visits 
Davistown or Empire Bay were also invited to 
answer the questionnaire. 

Two evening drop-in information sessions were 
held at  Davistown and Empire Bay. 

The community raised the following themes 
around what is important to them when it comes 
to managing flooding: 
•	 Increasing community awareness and 

understanding of the local flood risk
•	 Minimising impacts on water quality
•	 Preventing new management measures 

from causing negative flood impacts to other 
locations 

•	 Requiring minimal cost to Council and the 
community.

What’s next?
We are currently reviewing the submissions we 
received during community consultation.

The feedback received will help us develop the 
draft study and plan, which will go on public 
exhibition for the community to have their say 
once again.

Find out more and stay up to date at 
yourvoiceourcoast.com
February 2020

community 
questionnaire 
responses received

160

@

@

@

MORE THAN

2400
community 

questionnaires 
and information 
sheets mailed 

out to residents 
in Davistown 

and Empire Bay

people attended 2 face-
to-face community 
information sessions70


